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	Administrative Council

Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING

December 4, 2007

Collins Cinema

10:00 – 11:00 am

The meeting convened at 10:05 a.m. by President H. Kim Bottomly.  The minutes of the October 22, 2007 meeting were approved. 

President’s Report
President Bottomly extended greetings from former president Nan Keohane. In her report, she spoke of the formation of an Academic Planning Committee to be appointed by the Agenda Committee of Academic Council. At the time of the meeting 120 names had been proposed for the 12-member all-faculty committee chaired by Dean Shennan.  This committee will consider the long-term and short-term needs and goals of Wellesley College and will help to articulate a concrete and focused delineation of our academic mission, our priorities, and our programs.   The committee will construct a broad, but specific academic plan, which will be used to guide our decision-making on academic and budgetary matters in the future.   This is an important committee whose work will make a difference and will have an impact on the future of the college. The committee should be up and running by the start of the spring 2008 semester.

The President also reported on the October meeting of the Board of Trustees. One important item discussed was the reaccredidation process, running now through May 2009. This year, the Board will focus especially on academic issues. Some topics of interest include bioethics, interdisciplinarity, and the nature of a liberal arts education in the 21st century. The Board also approved a bond issuance plan to provide $26 M in new funding for facility renovations for the Observatory, residence halls and Clapp Library. Other facility renovations will be considered in tandem with academic goals.

President Bottomly also warned the community that there may be additional unsettling publicity surrounding the case of the Wellesley student's alleged crime against an MIT student with the arraignment date nearing. Student life staff and Campus Police continue to work with students and family members.

The President was pleased to report on her first Tanner experience. The 2007 conference involved 209 participants in 49 sessions. She thanked all who helped to make this event possible. She sees this conference as a one-of-a-kind event, distinguished by the number of off-campus experiences and the quality of the presentations: "This is one of the special Wellesley things that make us an accomplished institution."

She also reported on the annual 7 college conference and meeting of COFFI presidents which had taken place at Barnard. The participants discussed what it means to educate for a more global world and considered whether this meant accepting more students from around the world or training American students to think globally. She believes that Wellesley should both bring in more international students and offer more overseas experiences to our students.

Finally, she thanked all who had participated in the Charitable Giving campaign, especially Donna Volpe Strauss and Tim Peltason. She pointed out that this is a difficult year financially for many people, so those who can are encouraged to continue to give.

Report of Jane Mendillo, Chief Investment Officer
Ms. Mendillo began he remarks by commenting that the College's $1.6B endowment is substantial for a small college and proceeded to explain how these assets are stewarded. The Investment Office has three primary goals: 

· Growth: the endowment should grow more than expenses.

· Stability: income from the endowment is needed for the operating budget and represents 40% of annual spending, so the funds need to be stable.

· Support: the endowment should support the college's educational mission and objectives, such as the need blind admission policy and facility maintenance.

She also talked about the history of Wellesley's endowment. From 1870-95, there was no endowment. Expenses were paid by the Durant family. Throughout the 1900s, an endowment grew slowly until it reached $95 M in 1965, at which point, the College established an Investment Committee. By 1984, the endowment had grown to $160M, and four outside firms were hired to manage the fund. When the endowment grew to $1B in 2002, the Investment Office was created and staffed with a mandate to set strategic direction for the endowment. Now, in 2007, the Investment Office with 6 staff members manage $1.6B  and 72 active manager relationships, reporting to the Investment Committee of the Board of Trustees. The approach is a long-term plan for asset allocation, with last year's return at 22.7%, a higher yield than the target portfolio (18.7%). 

IS Public Services
Leonor Martin announced communication changes underway. (1) The computing questions conference is being chaged to "Computing Questions and IS Alerts" and will be used for updates and announcements. (2) The IS Service Alerts account will be used to post to conferences. (3) When the Network is down, it will be possible to call x7300, the IS Emergency Info line, which will be available 24 hours.

Shop Talk Updates
Barb Burke reminded attendees that all staff were welcome to attend the Shop Talk meetings and encouraged everyone to bring a friend or colleague to the next meeting. These meetings are a great opportunity for staff to meet one another in a collaborative learning forum around lunch time. She announced a Wiki workshop on December 10 and mentioned that the January meeting would introduce new IS training options and would also serve as a Shop Talk planning session.

Charitable Giving Campaign
Lynne Payson announced on behalf of the chairs of the annual giving campaign that this year's drive yielded 224 contributions totaling $73,488 for the targeted organizations. She announced a Raffle Reception to take place on December 13, 12:30-2:00 , in Anderson Forum. This year, the raffle prizes will be drawn in advance.

Open Mic
Annick Mansfield reported on the last meeting of Academic Council, which involved discussion of new legislation regarding the status of non-tenure track faculty. She also reported on the student judiciary report on an increase since 2000 of honor code violations (75% academic and 25% social, with 11 cases last year, including a number of repeat offenders).

Veronica Branstrader, IS, announced that new training options were now available to staff. These are listed on the IS web site training page.

Ann Hamilton thanked the President for the extra vacation days she offered for the end of year break.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:45.

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Thomas-Starck

Secretary

- 1 -

